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Hi Everyone 

Welcome to the New Year.  On 13 November last year, our team playing in the Careel Bay Challenge 

and had an outstanding win. We brought the trophy home to Terrey Hills after a long absence!  Careel 

Bay have avowed vengeance and the next Challenge, to be held at our Club, will be tough. Thanks to 

all who participated; it was a great day at Careel Bay, especially as we won so convincingly. The 

Christmas Party held at the Club on 10 December was a  success, with a Spit Roast and Salads.  Thanks 

to Sue Moore for the arrangements.  Also thanks to all who provided desserts and helped with the 

event.  We now have a gardener employed at the Club to mow lawns and keep the surrounds, etc. 

tidy.  There is already a marked improvement.  On a very special note and on behalf of all Club 

members, I extend our best wishes to Ivor and Debbie Livingston for Ivor’s recovery from his medical 

incident at the courts late last year. 

Enjoy tennis. 
 
Phil Smythe 
President 
 
Committee members are: President    Phil Smythe 
     Vice President   Carolyn Watters 
     Treasurer    Ross Kempshall 
     Secretary    Colin Chase 
     Club Captain   Lisa Catto 
     Committee Members:  Sue Moore, Jenny Murphy, 
          Margot Tredinnick & Noel Wheatley 
     Club Coaching   Inspire Tennis 



 

 
 

SOCIAL TENNIS FOR MEMBERS 
 

Saturday Afternoon Social 
Tennis typically starts on a Saturday afternoon at 1:30 pm continuing until the sun goes down or until 
the desire for a drink and some socialising overtakes the desire to play tennis.  Matches consist of 
doubles, mens, ladies and mixed.  Why not come along and have a set—we are sure you will enjoy it! 
 

Tuesday Night 
Tuesday evening tennis starts at 7.30 pm and continues until either weariness or lights out at 
11.00pm brings proceedings to a close.   
 

All social tennis is free to paid-up members and this includes use of the court lights, tennis balls that 
are provided by the club and the occasional barbecue. 
 

MONDAY NIGHT LADIES COMP 
In the Spring comp this year we have 6 teams playing in various grades of the Northern Beaches 
Tennis Association competition.  We wish all teams success for the competition. 
 

Team 1 Grade 1:  Kirsten & Sarah 
Team 2 Grade 1:  Sharon & Linda 
Team 3 Grade 1:  Carolyn  & Jenny 
Team 4 Grade 3:  Margot, Sue & Liza 
Team 5 Grade 3:  Deb & Leanne 
Team 6 Grade 4:  Lisa & Anna 
Team  7 Grade 4:  Helen & Fran 
 
WEDNESDAY LADIES COMP 
Team 1 Deb & Carol 
 

COURT HIRE BOOKINGS & LESSONS 
Inspire Tennis manages bookings of court hire which is open to all club members and the public.  
Some or all courts are not available during times of social tennis and courts are also reserved for 
competition tennis on specific competition days or nights. You can speak to the office to find an 
appropriate time to hire a court for your own playing use.  Courts may be hired in the evenings up to 
11.00pm at which time court lights are automatically extinguished.  The coaching team is also 
available for all your tennis lesson requirements. 
 

 

FRIDAY LADIES CLINIC 

The Friday morning ladies clinic 

has returned to Terrey Hills with 

coach Eddie Borsboom from 

9:30am to 11:00am. The clinic 

consists of coaching,, drills and 

skills and costs $25.00 per session 

if you pay for 5 lessons at a time. 

You can book on line at Inspire 

Tennis and you must contact 

them to advise your attendance. 



 

 
 

 

CLUB CAPTAIN’S REPORT 

There are 7 Monday night ladies teams and 1 Wednesday ladies team playing in the Northern Beaches Tennis 

Association comp.  At our last committee meeting we agreed to advertise for memberships to grow the 

club.  A Manly Daily ad has been placed inviting players of a reasonable standard to join our friendly club on a 

Tuesday evening or Saturday afternoon for social comp. 

 

IVOR LIVINGSTON UPDATE 

In November last year one of our members, Ivor 

Livingston, collapsed at the club and was taken 

to hospital. Ivor has been recovering at Mona 

Vale rehabilitation centre since Christmas. I am 

pleased to report that Ivor has made much 

progress along the road to recovery and good 

health. We wish him well for his recovery and 

look forward to seeing Ivor and Debbie back at 

our club in the future.  Debbie and Ivor wish to 

thank all those who have visited or sent 

messages of well wishes to them. 

 

 

Above: from the left—Frank, Sean & Ivor at a 
Saturday social tennis afternoon. 



 

 
 



 

 
 


